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RFP#GHURA-COCC-022-001
LEGAL COUNSEL SERVICES
ADDENDUM NO. 1
May 5, 2022

General Intent:
This Addendum shall form a a part of the Contract Documents. It is the intent of this
Addendum to make clarifications and issue changes to the Scope of Services of the Request
for Proposal.

Below is a Request for Amendment:

RFI#1

Page 15, Section H. Insurance, requires professional liability insurance in the amount of at
least $1,000,000.00 per occurance. This is an impossible, if not almost impossible
requirement to meet. | have sought professional liability insurance coverage only to learn that
companies who provided such coverage on Guam now no longer do so. Such companies
have advised me that the cost of doing business on Guam for professional liability insurance
is cost-prohibitive. Specifically, I have spoken to Attorneys Liability Protection Society, Inc.
(one of the largest providers of professional liability insurance who pulled out of Guam)
regarding such coverage, and they informed me that they won’t provide policies anymore on
Guam. I respectfully request that this requirement for professional liability insurance be
removed from the Requirements for the RFP.

GHURA'’s Response: Based on the unavailability of of professional liability insurance
coverage on Guam and for a large amount, GHURA will remove the Professional Liability
Insurance requirement from the RFP.

Notice
This Addendum supplements the contents of the Request for Proposal. Each bidder is
required to review the Addendum and address the contents of the Addendum within their
respective Proposal. Furthermore, each Bidder is required to acknowledge receipt of this
Addendum by signing and dating the Addendum and return to GHURA c/o Greta Balmeo
via email at gbalmeo@ghura.org. Failure to abide by the contents of this Addendum may
render the Proposal non-responsive,
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GHURA does not discriminate against persons with disabilities.
The Chief Planner has been designated as Section 504 Coordinator.
The Coordinator can be contacted at the above address and telephone numbers.



